

Ms Meredith Hunter Secretary Select Committee on Estimates 2010-2011 ACT Legislative Assembly



Dear Ms Hunter

I wish to clarify a response I gave to a question about my employment status raised by Mr Rattenbury MLA at the Committee's hearing of 26 May 2010.

Mr Rattenbury asked if I no longer worked for the Department of Territory and Municipal Services (TAMS). I replied that I now worked for the Exhibition Park Corporation (EPC). By that I meant that I had left my position as acting General Manager of ACTION, which is on the TAMS establishment. My current position is General Manager of Exhibition Park Corporation. Under provisions of the Exhibition Park Corporation Act 1976 Section 10, EPC staff are attached to the department with administrative oversight of the organisation, which in this case is TAMS.

I was appointed to the position by the Chief Executive of TAMS, in accordance with section 80(3) of the *Financial Management Act 1996*, after a merit based selection process conducted by the EPC Board.

Yours sincerely

Liz Clarke

General Manager

9 June 2010